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Volume 28 Issue 11  Editor Jackie Hodgson

President s Message  November 2019

Hello, Quilting Ladies!  

Our annual business meeting was held at the November 12th.  
Guild meeting. The slate of officers for 2020, as secured by our 
Nominating Chair, Susan Palmer, include:  Sue Whitney, Presi-
dent; Veronica Church, VP Programs; Sue Wilson, VP Member-
ship; Connie Lutz, Treasurer; and Beverly Seaver, Secretary.  
Although many of our Committee Chairs will continue as well, 
we are still looking for a shadow  to follow Veronica next year 
and learn how to secure interesting programs for our monthly 
Guild meetings.

The Raffle Quilt will be alive and well next year, and we ask for 
a chair, bee, or committee to volunteer to make this happen in 
time for the Quilt Show in mid-April.

My last official meeting as your President was in November, but 
I will be at the December luncheon.  I appreciate having the op-
portunity to serve you, and I especially appreciate all the won-
derful members who have stepped up and taken on responsibili-
ties to help our Guild be successful and enriching!  You are       
a wonderful group of TALENTED, creative, and helpful
ladies, always ready to jump in and
help. I love you all!  

Mary Hamlin

“ ”

There will be no Newsletter in December, so I 
would like to take this opportunity to wish 

 you all a very    merry…...

JH
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LQG 2019 WORKSHOPS & PROGRAMS

Veronica Church, Programs Director

 

: a cute bag 

you can make from scraps or coordinate your colors, durable and strong, great to carry quilt 

gear or to hold a quilt you’re giving as a gift. (Or come & finish your charity quilts or UFO’s).

: . Come ready to sew and stuff bears!!!

:

Class fee $40, maximum of 16 people, pat-

terns and kits will be available (a dog, a fox 

& an owl).  Supply list provided when signed 

up and class fee paid.     

I’ve taken this class & it’s very fun and crea-

tive!!

will tell us her interesting ‘Life as a Quilter’.

A supply list for each Workshop will be given out at the sign-up table during the 

monthly regular meetings OR you can print them from the ‘Programs’ section on the 

Guilds website two months in advance of workshop at:  

vchurchlqg@gmail.com

Tues , Jan 2 8 , 2 0 20 , 9 am- 3pm Sue  Wils on will teach her Chubby Charmer Bag

Tues , Feb 2 5 , 2 0 2 0 , 9 am- 3 pm Charity Sew- In

Mon, Mar 2 3, 2 0 2 0 , 9 am- 3 pm. Co llag e  Quilting  taught by Cathy Bog an, Stitch Party Studio. 

Tues , Mar 2 4 , 2 02 0 , 1 pm- 3 pm: Cecily- Sue  Roth

http:/ / www.lakequilters .o rg

21 X 4535 X 3521 X 35

30

The Lake Quilters Guild 

December 10th  11 AM to 2 PM

Christmas Luncheon Buffet 

and  Quilt Challenge Awards

The West Lake Country Club, 

360 Chestnut Creek Drive, Hardy, VA
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LQG WORKSHOP GUIDELINES 20 1 9

LQG Works hops

· Three  or more  months  prior

· Two months  prior

· One  month prior

· s igned up AND paid You are  not cons idered 
s igned up until your payment is  received.

·
If you need to  cancel, pleas e  DO 

NOT find a replacement unle s s  there  is  no  one  waiting).

· you WILL NOT 
rece ive  a re fund unles s  your s pot is  filled. 

Veronica Church  vchurchlqg@gmail.com
s igned up and paid for.  

Veronica

are educational and fun opportunities for small groups of quilters (generally be-

tween 15-25) to obtain valued instruction from guest presenters and learn new patterns, tech-

niques, shortcuts and design elements, as well as develop deeper threads of friendship with other 

Guild members.  For your information, please refer to the following Workshop Guidelines:

to the Workshop, signups will begin at the regular monthly meeting.

to the Workshop, if it is not filled, signups will be offered to other guilds and 

the general public at an additional fee. 

to the Workshop, if not filled, it will be cancelled and payments returned.

Only people who have can attend the Workshop.  

When the Workshop is filled, a "Waiting List" sign-up sheet will be made available.  If someone 
drops out, the next person on the Waiting List will be called.  (

Once you have signed up for a Workshop and you find you are unable to attend, 

Please contact as soon as you know 
you cannot attend a Workshop you have If applicable, they will contact 
the next person on the waiting list.  If there is no one on the waiting list, you may find your own 
replacement and give your replacement’s name and contact information. 

HOLIDAY MAGIC CHALLENGE

NOVEMBER

Please take your challenge to Westlake Country Club on Thursday December 5th be-
tween 10am. – 4pm. so that the Westlake staff will have time 
to hang them before our lunch on December 10th at 11:00am. 

Be sure to put your name on the back of your quilt. 

JoyceJJM@hotmail.com

, what can be better than family and friends gathering together for the biggest 
and best meal of  the year with turkey, dressing and all the trimmings.  I don’t know about 
you, but my favorite part is the dressing or stuffing, depending on what part of  the country 
you are from. 

Each of  us has a fond memory of  Thanksgiving, where we eat too much, tell family stories 
and take time to thank the Lord that we are all so very blessed.       

I hope each of  you have enjoyed this challenge and best of  luck 
in the voting. If  you have any questions, you may email me at:-

            Thanks,  Joyce Moorman 
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ATTENDEES: 

Treasurer’s Report – Connie Lutz

Membership Report – Sue Whitney

Program – Veronica Church (absent)

Old Business – All

Renumeration for members who teach /  lead workshops:  

Outdated Guild Brochure:

Quilt Show:

TEP:

Charitable Donations:

Next Board Meeting

 Minutes, November 4, 2019 ♦

♦

♦

♦

♦

♦

♦

♦

♦

⇒

⇒

⇒

⇒

⇒

Mary Hamlin, President

Jackie Hodgson, Newsletter

Connie Lutz, Treasurer

Beverly Seaver, Secretary

Sue Whitney, VP Membership

Meeting was called to order at 10:08 a.m. by Mary Hamlin.

Connie distributed the current financial statement.  Our balance continues to be approximately 
$10,300.

A current tax exemption form was found; Sue Whitney has reached out to Erich Faber to confirm 
frequency of reporting (open item).

Membership has increased to 130; a few additional people have expressed interest in potentially be-
coming new members.

Sue made a motion to keep membership dues at $25 for 2020 and this was seconded by Bev; all pre-
sent were in favor.

In August, the Board approved a motion 
to award a free class “coupon” to any member who teaches a workshop moving forward.  Mary will 
raise in the November business meeting to get feedback from members.   

  No update

  Jan Emerick-Brothers joined us and provided a planning update on next year’s quilt 
show.   Topics discussed included:  overview of progress, expense reimbursement process, raffle per-
mit needed (potentially) from Franklin County, quilt raffle committee which needs to be formed, 
budget, advertisers.

  Mary agreed to continue as our representative to Trinity Ecumenical Parish in 2020.

   Mary will solicit ideas from members to be voted on at the November meet-
ing.

:   TBD

Meeting was adjourned by Mary Hamlin at 11:00 a.m.

***************

Minutes taken by Beverly Seaver, Secretary, 11/04/2019

LQG
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Lake Quilters Guild Business Meeting MINUTES – November 12, 2019

BOARD ATTENDEES:  MEMBER ATTENDEES:

Bee Keeper – Kay Holdgreve

Membership – Sue Whitney

Finance – Connie Lutz

Holiday Luncheon /  Challenge – Marion Serge 

Program – Veronica Church

Veronica Church, Programs (voting) 39 plus 1 visitor

Mary Hamlin, President (voting)

Jackie Hodgson, Newsletter (non-voting)

Connie Lutz, Treasurer (voting)

Beverly Seaver, Secretary (voting)

Sue Whitney, Membership and President Elect (voting)

Sue Wilson, Membership Elect (non-voting)

Meeting was called to order at 1:00 p.m. by Mary Hamlin.

**************

No reports from:  Sunshine or Charity

Thanks were given to the Kept in Stitches Bee who displayed this month, after having missed last month 
with the Church power outage.

The Let it Bee has disbanded; thanks to Jennifer Jones who was the lone displayer from that group this 
month.

Currently at 131 members with 3 ready to join come January

Bank account balance is roughly $10,200

Copy of our current financial statement was available at the entry desk

A question was raised about this year’s financial audit – Sue Whitney indicated that this is planned for 
January after the financial year closes.

Dottie Wilson made a motion (which was seconded by several members) to award a charitable donation 
of $100 to the Virginia Quilt Museum; all present voted “yes”.

Holiday luncheon will be held on Tuesday, December 10 at the Westlake Country Club (buffet style) 
from 11 am – 2 pm.

All members wanting to attend needed to be signed up / paid by November 12.

Challenge quilts need to be dropped off at the Country Club on December 5; be sure to include tabs for 
hanging (otherwise the organizers will use pins).

January 28 (9 am – 3 pm):   Sue Wilson will lead a workshop to make a Chubby Charmer Bag.   This 
class is free to members and already full!   This is also our UFO day for those not taking Sue’s class.

February 25 (9 am – 3 pm):  Charity Sew In

March 23 (9 am – 3 pm):  Collage Magic led by Cathy Bogan from Stitch Party Studio
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LQG Retreat – Veronica Church

Quilt Show – Jan Emerick-Brothers

Key Help Needed:  door prizes, raffle quilt and raffle quilt committee 

Election of 2020 Officers /  Candidate Slate all voted in:

New Topics

Renumeration for members who teach /  lead workshops:  

Guild’s 30th Birthday:

LQG Brochure

Membership Renewals:  

Scheduled for October 29 (2 pm) - November 1, 2020 (11 am) at the 4H Center

Pricing is almost final and will include room and all meals

Scheduled for April 17-18, 2020

Deadline for submission of quilts will be March 2; applications will be available by January and will be 
accepted “first come, first served”.

Local advertising plans are in place.

President:  Sue Whitney

Membership:  Sue Wilson

Programs:  Veronica Church

Treasurer:  Connie Lutz 

Secretary:  Beverly Seaver

Discussion item #1:  Technically we only needed to formally elect for the President and Membership roles; 
all of the others are 2-year terms up for formal reelection in late 2020 (for 2021).  

Discussion item #2:  Considerable discussion occurred about the perceived lack of shadowing and 
“transition training” that occurs for key roles;  it was clarified that both the President and the Membership 
roles have historically had shadow situations (and these will continue).   It was also noted that negativity 
and a lack of support of new officers / new ideas is not helping the Guild and really needs to stop.

In August, the Board reviewed the idea of 
awarding a free class “coupon” to any member who teaches a workshop moving forward.  Sue Wil-
son made a motion that we adopt this idea, it was seconded by several members and then passed.   
During the discussion, there was a suggestion to review the current written guidelines to ensure 
they stay updated.

  Sue Whitney announced that next year is the Guild’s 30th birthday and we will 
be celebrating in high style!   More to come on that ….  Sue is also researching all of the Guild’s his-
torical documentation and is missing info from 2003-4.   Anyone who has anything that could help 
fill in this gap should reach out to Sue.

:  Mary reported that Sue Whitney and Veronica are working on an updated brochure.

Jackie reported that forms for next year’s membership renewal will be sent 
with the next newsletter.   Sue (Wilson) will also take payment at the holiday luncheon.

Meeting was adjourned by Mary Hamlin at 1:47 p.m.

***************

Minutes taken by Beverly Seaver, Secretary, 11/12/2019
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Dues for 2020 will remain for the year, and the 
It will also be sent in the .  Re-

newal checks received in 2019 will be deposited in 2020 to balance our annual budget.

As of  today, we have Members.  Our newest ones are:

April Lopez   
Aallopez1@verizon.net

11/15 Barbara Armstrong

11/21 Gayle Saunders

11/22 Alma Carter & Carole 
Thomman

11/27 Lucy Ricardo

Arlene Blackburn 

arleneblackburn@shentel.net 

12/8 Joyce Moorman

12/09 Cindy Stachelski

12/12 Carolyn Lawrence

12/16 Jan Emerich-Brothers

12/17 Janet Webster

12/18 Laurel Sorter

12/30 Helen Buchanan

12/31 Kari Sebens

Historical information of  the Guild from 2003 
and 2004.  If  you have any information from this time 
period, please contact Sue Whitney.

INCOME
Interest $  .41
Luncheon $   400.00 
Ways & Means $     19.00
Membership $     37.50

EXPENSES

TEP as of  12.31.19 $  440.00

MEMBERSHIP– from Sue Whitney

MEMBERSHIP – NOVEMER 2019

$25 Renewal form is on page 15 of this 
Newsletter. January Newsletter & is available on our website

130

NOVEMBER BIRTHDAYS DECEMBER BIRTHDAYS

MISSING:  

Lake Quilters Guild Treasurer’s Report 

BALANCE AS OF September 30 2019 $10248.48 

Total Income $   456.91

Total Expenses $  440.00

October 31 2019 Balance $10265.39 

Submitted by Connie Lutz, Treasurer
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This book is all about how to make rag lap quilts and throws.  Rag quilts are char-
acterized by ragged exposed seams that create a soft, fluffy and charming look 
when washed.  The beauty of rag quilting is that you can cut, sew and quilt one 
section at a time.  Often rag quilts can be whipped up over a weekend or a few 
nights.  The book gives clear directions on how to make frayed -edge patchwork 
and simple machine Appliquc.  Photos and instructions for several quilts, along 
with Appliquc patterns are included.  

The traditional way of putting together a quilt is to assemble the top first.  
Quilters tend to enjoy traditional quilting because they can see their design 
come together when the top is finished. The difficulty with that approach is 
the size of the final quilt sandwich, especially with a larger sized quilt.  

 solved that problem by devising a way to quilt 
the top, the batting and the backing one section at a time.  After the quilt-
ing of the different sections are complete, the sections are then assembled 
using specified sewing, folding and top -stitching techniques.  All of these 
techniques are thoroughly demonstrated in the book.  One nice byproduct 
of the Cotton theory of quilting is that most of the quilts that are produced 
are completely reversible. Several quilting projects are highlighted along 
with photos and directions. 

  

 

Some of our older books  have been pulled out of the guild 

library (books from the 1990s) & will be I’m still in the 
process of sorting through each of the topics in the library so I will be bringing the older books to 
the meetings for the next few months.

Do you know a member in need of a ‘

or ‘ card?

If so, please contact Linda Walters, Sunshine 

chairman at 

For up-to-date information and photos of guild happen-
ings...Be sure to visit our website at 

Email additions and questions to Bonnie Bull, Webmaster

Get 

We ll,’ ‘Sym pathy,’ Thinking  o f You’ 

lindaw@s hente l.net

http:/ / www.lakequilters .org

bonnie@lake quilters .org

B O O K   R E V I E W S  

by our Librarian - Marge Weismantel

LQG November 2019 Book Reviews:

The book reviews for November are all about different quilt-at-you-go techniques 

Attention Guild Members……….. 
available at guild meetings for $1.00 each.

Cut, Sew, Quilt as You Go by Leisure Arts 

Cotton Theory Quilting by Betty Cotton   

Cotton Theory Quilting
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Buzzing of the Bees
Friendship Bee Be tty Huffman 

 AUGUST

Kept in Stitches Bee

  Marilyn Doble or Linda Burke.  

Le t It Bee  
Moneta Library) Will display in NOVEMBER. (Full at this time). Contact 
Dale Stellhorn 

Material Girls  Bee
Kate Holdg reve.

SEPTEMBER.

River Queen Bee
 Sharon Cullen  

JANUARY

Sew Happy Bee

Shady Ladies  Bee

Souths ide  Bee
tact 

Worker Bee

 Jan Emerick- Brothers   

(Hardy) – meets 1st & 3rd Monday, 10:00 a.m. Call 
for meeting location. Will display in . (Full at this time)

meets 1st Thursday at the SML Association meeting room (lower 
level behind Old Oak Café—Rt. 616 at Westlake) 10 a.m. to 2 p.m. Members work on 
individual projects as well as charity quilts. Call

Bring lunch. Will display in                                        OCTOBER. (New members WEL-
COME).

meets 1st Thursday, 10 a.m. , Bethlehem Methodist Church (across from 

(various locations) - Meets the 1st and 3rd Tuesday, 9:30-3 PM. Call 
Traditional quilters learning new and varied tech-

niques. (Full at this time). Displays in  

(Goodview) meets at the Moneta Library the 3rd Tuesday of the 
month at 1:00 pm. For questions please call Will dis-
play . (Full at this time).

Meets the second Tuesday, 12:00 noon to 4:00 p.m. at Living Waters 
Church, Rocky Mt. Contact person is BJ Jens en.  New members are 
welcome

(Various locations) meets 2nd Thursday of each month from 10:00 
am to 12:00 pm or longer. They will rotate meeting sites from home to home. Contact 

Will display inLinda Spencer                                  APRIL (Full at this time).

(Union Hall) meets 2nd Thursday, 10 a.m. to 2 p.m. Bring lunch. Con-
 Teena Livs ey.  Working on scrappy charity quilts. Will display in MAY.

(Huddleston) meets the 3rd Sunday at Patmos United Methodist 
Church,   2 p.m. to 5 p.m. Working on various charity projects as well as individual 
projects. For questions contact (New mem-
bers WELCOME).

IF YOU HAVE ANY UPDATES or CHANGES FOR THE ABOVE con tacts , email Kate Ho ld -     
g reve kdholdgreve@gmail.com    

We ap p reciate  you r e f fo rts  to  sh are  yo u r b eau tifu l wo rk  with  all o f  u s.

If  you  have  an  in teres t in g  pro ject  that  your Bee  has  be en  invo lve d  in  an d  

wou ld  lik e  it  to  be  inclu ded  in  th e  News le t ter, p leas e  s end  it  in  a ‘WORD’ 

docum en t , no  later th an  5 th  o f  the  m on th  that  you  

wou ld  lik e  it  to  app ear, to      

k dho ldgreve@gm ail.com - Includ e  a p icture  too .   
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November Charity Report

Christmas stockings are packed and ready to go to in Rocky Mount. Our biggest green (for Christ-
mas) Rubbermaid tub is filled with red and green stockings for the little preschool children. The tub looks 

less merry without the stockings but by February we will have more felt, Christmas novelty fabric, and 

trims to go with the patterns. This elf is allergic to non-food-grade burlap, so our stocking delivery to 

is made in white plastic kitchen bags, which look nothing like Santa's pack. But the little ones always know 

the bags have something to do with Christmas and their excitement is contagious!

Several years ago, Katherine Lewis and the local DAR delivered twin-size bed quilts (from LQG) and "ditty 
bags" (from DAR) to lady vets at VA in Roanoke. They were so appreciative of our feminine quilts. There 

are six new lady vets in need of a pretty quilt as they settle in their assisted living. So many of us have 

tried to not forget the guys, so our quilts are not quite as floral as they used to be. Well, Katherine has 

found one feminine quilt, so if only five of us can "get our girlie on" in our sewing rooms, the new vets will 

have quilts just as the ladies who came before them. If you have a twin-size top for a lady vet, but need 
batting or backing (or both), please contact me at:-

bettyjhuffman@embarqmail.com    Submitted by Betty Huffman 

STEP

STEP

   

Boone’s Saturday Sewing Circle

PLEASE JOIN US FOR CLASSES AT BOONE’S COUNTRY STORE

SATURDAYS FROM 10:00-1:00

We are teaching the BASICS beginning on January 11th, 2020 for any-
one who needs to learn or refresh their skills: patterns, picking out    

fabric, cutting, sewing, borders, binding, etc.

Please sign up at Boones Country Store.

We will be doing a row by row quilt on the first Saturday of every month and will start on January 
4th with “Main Street Star” for our first row. You will have a lovely quilt at the end of the year.                

Cost is $15/month.

Jan 11th & 25th - Back to Basics, Beginning Sewing – You will create a Log Cabin runner.             
Cost is $35.

Jan 18th - Free Sewing day, (Everyone is welcome to come and sew at no charge)

Lot’s more classes coming up.  Come check the schedule.
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Weather Cancellations

The cancellation policy for LQG meetings is If County Schools are can-

celed then the LQG meeting is canceled. In addition, notice of guild meeting cancellations due to 

bad weather will be posted on the website Click on 

A link to this website can be found at the bottom of the Homepage of our website. 

Please contact Jackie Hodgson at                             

hodgson.jackie@gmail.com if your email address changes 

to ensure email delivery of your monthly Newsletter and 

LQG email blasts.

e ither Bedford or Franklin 

WDBJ7 http:/ / www.wdbj7 .com Weather/
Clos ings
http:/ / www.lakequilters .org

As a paid-up member of our Guild you may place an ad. for 
your quilt/craft related hardware for sale in our monthly 
Newsletter at 

Just send details in a WORD document to g before the 10th of the month 
& include a picture if you wish. Don’t forget to include your contact information.                

Your ad. will appear in the Newsletter for unless you email me with a request to renew 
for a further 3 months.  Thank you for understanding.

NO CHARGE 

That’s right it’s 

hod son.jackie@gmail.com 

Please Note                                                                                                     

Hey, Guild Members!    What a Deal!

          

For Sale - $50

3 months only 

    
          Serger Sewing Machine                     

    Pfaff Hobbylock 4870 
   Sharon Pafford 

         540-493-6383
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Cherry finish Horn sewing Cabinet #  2136 

Excellent Condition One owner $350.00
Features

FOR SALE  $385

Call Dawn Saunders  540-266-4482 

♦

♦

♦

♦

♦

♦

♦

♦

♦

♦

♦

Embossed (wood-grain) melamine mark-resistant surface with soft edges 

18-13/16" X 11-3/16" cutout for sewing machines

Touch-Release three position airlift with lock

Large work surface

Open front area for bobbin access and knee lever

Full length piano hinge on door

Utensil and notion bins on door

Lockable for security and child safety

Insert storage area

Sturdy construction with steel connectors

Easy roll lockable casters

Husqvarna Interlude 445 sewing machine and 18” x24” Sew Steady ta-
ble for sale.  Has 18 utility stitches and 21 decorative stitches.  Stitches 
can be programmed into combina-
tions and saved in memory.  Light 
weight for transporting.  Machine 
new was $785.00.  Sew Steady table 
was $119.  Sensor one step button 
hole foot at $65.00.  Total $969.  Ask-
ing $385.                                         
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Check out this exciting new business … M O R E to come

     

                    
   
     

ATTENTION QUILT GUILD MEMBERS                                          

Machine Embroidered Quilt Labels
Custom Embroidery
Custom Quilting
Quilts
Long Arm Rental
All kinds of fun classes

LOTS  OF  UPCOMING  CLASSES  SEE 
OUR  NEWSLETTER 

(540) 565-0288

    

Blue Ridge Wool Works LLC 

Cecily-Sue Roth 

#104b12925 Booker T Washington Hwy          
   
                     Hardy VA 24101    
        
                

Not receiving our Newsletter?  -  Call the 
shop and get on the email list !!!  

(540) 565-0288
blueridgewoolworks@hotmail.com              www.blueridgewoolworks.com

CS  ThreadZ  LLC
Open Mon- Thurs  9 .30 - 5  0 0

& Sat 1 0 - 3

Cecily- Sue  Roth, 1 29 2 5  Booker T. Was hing ton Hwy, # 1 0 4 b,  Hardy, VA 2 4 1 0 1                                        
(5 4 0 ) 5 6 5 - 0 2 8 8      cs threadz llc@hotmail.com www.cs threadz .com

.                                                         

. - = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = =

Gre at Fabric s election with m ore  arriving  daily 

LONGARM QUILTING SERVICE UP TO 1 1 5 ”

  

      

Come to the store after the Meeting each month to receive our             

Different discount item will be offered each month.

Guild  Mem b ers  Offer of the  m onth

•

•

•

•

•

•                     

ATTENTION MEMBERS!! - Do you have a Business? 

Did you know? The Guild only charges you $5/year to advertise 
your quilting/crafting related  business in our monthly Newsletter. 
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Custom machine quilting                  

Bernina  Elna   Janome

lakeworks.sml@gmail.com  

Your complete store for top quality
machines, classes, notions & service

(540) 365-7430

cathyatblueridgequilting@gmail.com

R  I   D   G   E

Q U I L T I N G

2699 Jubal Early Hwy. Burnt Chimney, VA 24065  (540) 721-2478   FAX (540) 721-4831  Open Tuesday 
thru Saturday 9:30 – 5:30

Check out our New
Class Schedule 

  for 2019  

We stock high quality 
cotton & polyester 

quilt batting

Visit our Bakery section for….

Layaway & No interest 
     financing available

Cathy Fandel 1164 Dry Hill Road              
Ferrum VA 24088  

b l u e

Boone’s Country Store

We have lots of new 

fabrics including     

Batiks, 108” wide 

backing fabrics & 

more to come

Delicious Pumpkin Pies & tasty 
breads,

Order your 
Holiday meals 

early.

LakeWorks
Custom window & bed treatments,     

cushions, slipcovers, awnings             

*Window treatment & bed covering design. *Unique embellishments.

*Certified in Advanced Window Treatments, *Upholstered Cornices, 

*Ottomans, *Headboards & *Slipcovers.                                                       

Dawn Saunders  (540) 266-4482

                                          

NEW

EMAIL

NEW

EMAIL
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LAKE QUILTERS GUILD 2020 MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL

This form is required to renew your membership each year.  Any changes or additions to 
the directory will be listed in the monthly newsletter.

Dues are $25.  Make checks payable to LAKE QUILTERS GUILD and mail to:

SUE WILSON, 1093 GEMSTONE LANE, MONETA, VA  24121

Name (please print) ___________________________________________________________

Phone ( _______)  ___________________________Birthday month _______ Day ________

Address _______________________________________ City _______________ ZIP_______

Email _______________________________________________________________________

Please answer the following:

What programs/workshops would you like the Guild to offer?

Are you able to teach a workshop or provide a program for the Guild?  If so, please de-
scribe:

Would you be willing to serve on a Committee?

Do you belong to a Bee?

What is your quilting skill level:

Beginner _____ Intermediate _____ Advanced _____

Comments and suggestions (continue on back if necessary)

♦

♦

♦

♦

♦

♦
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